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Wow! What a terrific week we had in Newport! ôRocking Around 

Oregonõ certainly was apropos for our 40th conference ð we had 

great representation from all around our great state! On behalf of 

the Executive Board, Conference Committee, and Host Recorder, 

we are thrilled that you enjoyed the sessions, networking, and 

special events. 

The Conference and Special Projects committees began arriving on 

Tuesday, getting things organized. They hit the ground running, and 

kept things running smoothly for the length of the conference. I 

cannot thank them enough for all the hard work and dedication to 

ensure our first post-COVID conference was successful.  

Conference sessions were well-attended with lively participation ð 

just what we hoped for! Officers were elected, the 2023 site was announced (Spirit Mtn. 

Lodge), and members voted to hold the 2024 conference at Wild Horse Casino in Pendleton. 

We had the honor of hosting special guests at our conference: IIMC President Pamela Smith, 

MMC, Lee County, Florida; IIMC Past President Sheri Pierce, MMC, Valdez, Alaska; IIMC 

Region 9 Directors Ruth Post, MMC, Philomath and Jamie Newman, MMC, Wasilla, Alaska; 

Past IIMC Region 9 Director Dawn Abrahamson, Vallejo, California; NCI Director Joann 

Tilton, MMC, Manteca, California; AAMC President Brenda Ballou, Seward, Alaska; CCAC 

President Marc Donohue, MMC, Eastvale, California; and WMCA President Shawn Campbell, 

MMC, Auburn, Washington. 

I would be remiss if I didnõt recognize one other special 

guest ð IIMC Past President Mary Lynne Stratta, MMC, 

City Secretary, Bryan, Texas. Not only did she facilitate 

another terrific Athenian Dialogue, she continued her 

tradition of being our banquet auctioneer. Especially 

meaningful to me was receiving the Oath of Office from 

her.  

Speaking of banquet, congratulations to those receiving 

special recognition:  Recorder of the Year, Amy Sowa, 

MMC, City of Roseburg, and Presidentõs Award of 

Distinction, Kayla Duddy, CMC, City of Redmond.  

    

Continued on next page... 

Karin Johnson, MMC, City Recorder, Independence 

Presidentõs Message 

Karin Johnson & Mary Lynne Stratta  
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By the time this is published, I will have attended the League of Oregon Citiesõ 

conference. OAMR had an information booth there, and a big òthank youó to 

everyone who was able to staff the booth, providing information to Mayors, 

Councilors, and City Managers about the value of our organization. 

At the LOC banquet, they also announced various awards. One of them, the 

Herman Kehrli Award, goes to a city employee òwho has provided lasting 

benefits to their community through exceptional contributions to city 

governmentó. This year, for the first time, ever, the award was presented to a 

City Recorder, our own Peggy Hawker, MMC, Newport. 

CONGRATULATIONS, PEGGY! Click here to view the awards presentation.  

Our first OAMR Board meeting is November 10 at 11:00 a.m. This will be a Zoom meeting and all members are 

welcome to attend. We will make appointments to Region Director vacancies, and begin discussion on our new 

Strategic Plan. The Special Projects and Conference Committees will have meetings prior to the Board meeting; be 

looking for the meeting notice/zoom link for these.  

I am looking forward to my first official trip as your OAMR representative. I head to Anchorage in December to attend 

the Alaska Association of Municipal Clerks (AAMC) annual conference, and I am quite looking forward to it. I hope to 

catch sight of the Northern Lights while Iõm there.   

I am truly humbled to serve as your President, v2.0. This is an honor I will cherish. Thank you all for your support, and I 

look forward to seeing you throughout the year. 

Karin  

kjohnson@ci.independence.or.us 

 

 

 

  

UPCOMING MEETINGS:  

Thursday, November 10, 2022  

(via Zoom)  

8:30 a.m.  Special Projects/   

  Fundraising Committee  

9:30 a.m.  Conference Committee  

11:00 a.m.  Board Meeting - ALL  

  OAMR MEMBERS ARE

  ENCOURAGED TO  

  ATTEND  

President Karin Johnson, MMC, Independence & 

her daughter-in-law Natasha Johnson, Amity 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gAiYl9Yh1QU&feature=youtu.be
mailto:kjohnson@ci.independence.or.us
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OAMR BOARD ADOPTS FIRST STRATEGIC PLAN!  

 

We did it!  On September 30, the OAMR Board unanimously adopted the first strategic plan in the organizationõs 

history. Thank you to our incredible members for sharing your ideas and priorities for the future of OAMR. The 

strategic planning process has been member-driven from the start and we are grateful for the many ways members 

provided their input throughout the development of the strategic plan to ensure our vision and goals reflect your 

needs and priorities. 

 

Now we have a plan to achieve our vision and goals together. You can read the adopted strategic plan 

at Oregon Association of Municipal Recorders - OAMR Strategic Plan. 

 

Where do we go from here? IMPLEMENTATION!  The OAMR Board and Strategic Planning Task Force 

members are putting together an implementation plan. This plan will include the prioritization of actions so we start 

working on the most important actions first. It will also include an action timeline, reporting structure, and update 

process to keep our vision, goals, and actions relevant over time. 

 

What else do we need? YOU!  Your involvement in implementing the strategic plan is critical to the success and 

growth of OAMR. There will be many ways to get involved and we hope you will join us in this journey together. We 

will be sending more information soon so stay tuned! 

 

Thank you again for your participation in this process with us. We are grateful for your passion and commitment to 

the municipal recorder role and our organization. We hope our strategic plan will serve you as you serve your 

communities. 

 

We look forward to getting to work to achieve our goals together! 

 

Questions? Please visit www.oamr.org/OAMR-Strategic-Planning-Process to learn more or email Nicole Morris at 

NMorris@tualatin.gov. 

https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/sQkwC0RPXxhZyJPCw_1iS?domain=oamr.org/
http://www.oamr.org/OAMR-Strategic-Planning-Process
mailto:NMorris@tualatin.gov

